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The Raffle Issue!



Happy Halloween!

Renew or Join PSSA Now!

The mention of Halloween should remind everyone that Halloween weekend was always
the PowerSport Show. As mentioned earlier in the year, dealers do not have enough
inventory to support a show this year. Hopefully next year will be different. The
PowerSport Show was a major fundraiser for PSSA in the past. Now we need to depend
on our Raffles and donations for support. Please help sell the up-coming Fall Raffle
tickets. If you can sell more tickets please contact Kathy Woolever
(member@pasnow.org).

Every year PSSA receives a complaint about the plowing of joint-use roads. We all need to
be proactive and communicate with or perhaps attend a local supervisors meeting before
this happens again. In my experience local elected officials will try to help mitigate a
situation if they are approached in a timely and courteous manner.  Offer to help if they
want help with projects. Communication is key.

The PSSA Board approved the completed applications for grants for cameras. Checks
should be in the mail shortly. Please remember to document time and expenses. We
need this information.

Lori Elliott, Grants Administrator, recently completed Round 28.1 application.  PSSA is
asking for more money for club projects. We do not anticipate this money until next year.
In the meantime we need all clubs to return the CLUB INFORMATION AND INCOME
EXPENSE SHEETS to me. If you did not receive one for your club let me know and I can
mail you one. This information is important to document what PSSA is asking in terms of
grants for our clubs. PSSA also needs up-to-date club information. Clubs need to be kept
informed of issues, comments, concerns and possible grants. 
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FORWARD
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Clubs are encouraged to hold Safety Classes for those young potential riders. It is
important that they receive “Hands On” experience with their training. 

Yes, PSSA continues to meet with DCNR personnel. We are looking for facts before a
decision is made on an increase in the Registration Fee.

I anticipate the PSSA Board will hold another fall meeting with representatives of all clubs.
Start thinking about what you need to know.What does PSSA do for you? How can you
help?

Reminder:  Snowmobile Celebration is October 29th. What is your club doing to advocate
for snowmobile recreation?

Think Snow!
Liz Krug, President PSSA

MOVING FORWARD

Many thanks to all the snowmobile clubs that have submitted news and
information. We encourage all clubs to send us information each month. Here's how

to submit your news for publication:



Email address: member@pasnow.org
SUBJECT LINE: KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
Include: Full name of your club in the email

Pictures: jpeg/png format



DEADLINE: 20TH OF THE MONTH PRIOR TO PUBLICATION

HAVE SOME CLUB NEWS?



Additional State Forest Roads Opening Across The State For
Hunting Seasons, Other Outdoor Activities

Harrisburg, PA -- Hunters and outdoors enthusiasts heading into
Pennsylvania’s state-owned woodlands this autumn will find additional roads
open in 18 of the 20 state forest districts, the Department of Conservation and
Natural Resources (DCNR) announced today.

“This improved accessibility, coupled with DCNR’s promotion of deer hunting,
benefits forest regeneration and the overall ecosystem,” said DCNR Secretary
Cindy Adams Dunn. “DCNR will be opening more than 533 miles of state forest
roads that are normally only for administrative use. They again will be available
to hunters, hikers, foliage viewers, and others visiting state forestlands this fall.”

Read more...

NEWS

Inaugural Snowmobile Day to take place October 29, 2022
First Snowmobile Day in North America To Take Place This October

The first annual Snowmobile Day is set to take place on October 29, 2022 in
anticipation of our favourite winter pastime.

The International Snowmobile Manufacturer’s Association (ISMA), which is
comprised of the ‘Big 4’ snowmobile manufacturers—Arctic Cat, BRP (Ski-Doo
and Lynx), Polaris and Yamaha—is pleased to promote a day to celebrate the
snowmobiling community, family and preparation activities for the upcoming
season.

The inspiration for the event can be traced to “Snöskoters Dag” in Sweden, an
annual celebration that has been going on for more than 45 years.

Read more...

https://www.media.pa.gov/pages/DCNR_details.aspx?newsid=917
https://www.dcnr.pa.gov/GoodNatured/Pages/Article.aspx?post=211
https://sleddermag.com/inaugural-snowmobile-day-2022/?fbclid=IwAR1qGboGKqyLSq_OT9k_gVBRUxEHmwN0WceZAaO9orOwUrAy-myDDJ-T42Q


RAFFLE AT A GLANCE
If you are a PSSA member you will soon receive your membership
renewal and raffle tickets in the mail! The drawing will be held on
Sunday November 13, 2022 at F&S Yamaha in Spring Grove, PA. 

Get those raffle tickets in! 

Thank you to all who have supported PSSA in the past through our raffles. We're
excited about the Fall raffle - we have TWO ATV's to give away! We have some unique
items and a trip right her in Pennsylvania! We sell a limited number of tickets (3000)
which increases your chances of winning! 

We can't thank our sponsors enough! Please visit their websites!

If you are not a member of PSSA but would like to purchase tickets, click HERE!

On the following pages you'll see details about each item. Here is a quick glance at all
the items!

A Can-Am Outlander 4x4 ATV



A Polaris Outlaw Junior ATV



Zippo/Case - Outdoor Package



F&S Yamaha Gift Certificates



Beaver Creek Lodge (Utah) Winter Adventure



Northeast Winter Trip Packages

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#cid=1016&wid=8301


ORDER MORE RAFFLE TICKETS HERE!
Visit CAN-AM

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=140&wid=8301&cid=1016
https://can-am.brp.com/on-road/us/en/models.html?ds_rl=1284705&gclid=EAIaIQobChMItZjdlo-4-gIVQsDICh1LCwI0EAAYASAAEgKPuvD_BwE&gclsrc=aw.ds


ORDER MORE RAFFLE TICKETS HERE!
Visit Polaris

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=140&wid=8301&cid=1016
https://www.polaris.com/en-us/


ORDER MORE RAFFLE TICKETS HERE!
Visit F&S Yamaha

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=140&wid=8301&cid=1016
https://www.fsyamaha.com/


ORDER MORE RAFFLE TICKETS HERE!
Visit Beaver Creek Lodge

See how much fun the winners had last year!
Click HERE!

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=140&wid=8301&cid=1016
https://www.beavercreeklodge.com/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=5m2mIyBUwfk


ORDER MORE RAFFLE TICKETS HERE!
Visit Northern Door Inn | Westline Inn | Screaming Eagles Cabin or Winslow Hill B&B

https://www.pasnow.org/raffle-order-form/#id=140&wid=8301&cid=1016
https://northerndoorinn.com/
http://www.westlineinn.com/
https://www.airbnb.com/rooms/46213384?source_impression_id=p3_1664390402_DqpVeIRGYx%2BAw9xI
http://www.winslowhillbb.com/


The PA Snowseekers held their Annual Golf
Outing the weekend of August 27th. The
Outing started Thursday the 25th with a few
members coming up early to play the Clarion
Oaks Golf Club in Clarion, PA. After the
round, they headed up to the PA
Snowseekers Clubhouse in Highland
Corners, PA to get the Clubhouse ready to
accommodate our 32 golfers. 

The PA Snowseekers 2022 Golf Outing

On Friday the 26th, four groups (16 golfers) headed to St Mary’s, PA to play the beautiful
hill top Bavarian Hills Golf Course. The weather was perfect and it truly was a beautiful
day. This was followed up by a trip down the hill to the town of St. Mary’s where we
visited the Straub Brewery and enjoyed ourselves at the Eternal Tap. After that we
returned to the Clubhouse and prepared a lite dinner of hamburgers and hot dogs and
had a beautiful evening outside by the bonfire enjoying games and music. 



On Saturday the 26th, a few members got up at 5:30 AM to start breakfast and to ensure
that our 32 golfers were feed and left on time for the course. Our round Saturday was at
Pine Acres Golf Course in Bradford, PA with tee times starting at 9:00 AM. Again, the
weather was beautiful and everyone had a great time. This was followed up back at the
Clubhouse where a steak dinner with all the trimmings was served. After dinner, the
Awards Ceremony was conducted and we presented prizes for 1st and 2nd places along
with skill prizes for Closest to the Pin (4) and Longest Drive (2). Then door prizes were
presented to everyone in attendance. We concluded the day outside playing Corn Hole
and Light/Right/Center listening to music and enjoying a nice bonfire into the early
morning. It truly was and always is a remarkable weekend with our friends.

I would like to recognize our members that were instrumental in working so diligently to
make our Golf Outing a success this year; Jim Hart, Lori Talik, Dean Cercone, Rich Hayes
and Jim Wright.  Thank you ALL and we look forward to doing it again next year! 

Larry Mosier
President PA Snowseekers 

The PA Snowseekers 2022 Golf Outing



Greeting from Glendale Lake Snowmobile Club.  The weather report tonight is calling for
temps in the 30’s.  It’s coming.
 
The club has a very full schedule thru the fall.  Our Season Kick Off Picnic, Powersports
Show and Sled Giveaway was a huge success.  Thanks to all the Club and Picnic Sponsors
that helped make this event a success.  It seemed like everyone when home with a prize. 
 And don’t forget all the delicious food.
 
The picnic was followed by two trail fix up days.  Next up is the Prince Gallitzin State Park
CiderFest where we’ll have a booth and our volunteers will run the pontoon boat shuttle
to the auxiliary parking area.  Two weeks after that is our annual fall clean-up of all the
trails in the park – work but a fun time.  Yet to be finalized in the date for the new trail
construction in the Park.  This new trail will complete the link from the South side to the
North side of the park.  It will also give Snowmobilers access to the Cabins for overnight
stays in the park.  It will also give you access to the charging station if you have one of the
new electric snowmobiles.  We’re anxious to get this missing link completed.  And our
final Trail Fix-up and Clean-up will involve the trail to Sandy Ridge and Black Moshanon
State Park where we continually make improvements. 
 

Glendale Lake SMC



Plans are already in the works for our float in the Christmas Parade and Christmas
Party.  Not only is trail construction taking place but so is our Website construction.  
 www.glendalelakesnowmobileclub.com has been launched and looks amazing.  Be
sure to check it out and check out our new webcams.   For activities it’s still best to
check in at our Facebook Group page for daily information. 
 https://www.facebook.com/groups/864367483745347.  
 
Our Club is located in south central PA, about 1.5 hours east of the Laurel Highlands
and about 45 minutes west of Black Moshanon State Park.  We’re not far from
Ebensburg and Altoona.  If you’re from this area or ride in this area, we urge you to join
our club.  We meet the first Monday of the month, year round at 7:30 PM at the Patton
Sportsman’s Club.  We have a great time at our Club Meetings.  We take care of
business, enjoy some great food if you’re hungry, and swap some real good sled stories.  
Come join us.   Stay safe till then.
 
Randy Green
Glendale Lake SMC
glendalelakesmc@gmail.com

Glendale Lake SMC



Every year with the fall season comes trail-clearing time for many snowmobile clubs
including ours. On Sept. 24th. our club held its annual work detail while combining it
with our annual club picnic. In today’s busy times clubs struggle to get the help needed
to complete the tasks at hand to keep our trails open for snowmobilers. We had a
decent turnout with fourteen men and women participating that included a very helpful
youngster all helping complete whatever needed to be done. The foliage always seems
to grow regardless of whether we have a wet or dry summer season making for a full
day of clearing, not to mention the numerous downed trees that were across the trails.

As many of you know a section of our South rail bed will now be permanently closed.
The section that will be closed begins right behind our clubhouse and ends at the
Pine Creek Outfitters access road. The South rail bed from the Pine Creek Outfitters
access road to the Burnin Barrel will remain open. Also, the 2.8 stretch of South rail bed
from the Log Cabin Inn to the snowmobile clubhouse will remain open.

 The North Meadow Trail will now be our main route to our clubhouse starting at the
Colton Rd. which is located on the North side of Route 6. The trail will start behind the
Burnin Barrel, cross RT. 6 and past the red barn following signs onto the North Meadow
trail to the clubhouse.

A big shout out to Ed Holden who graciously donated forty-four ton of 2RC stone
toward the North Meadow Trail improvement project. Thanks Ed! 

Grand Canyon SMC



While the trail crews were busy getting the trails in shape for this coming season the
ladies were busy in the clubhouse preparing a WONDERFUL picnic for everyone that
included burgers and hotdogs on the grill and much, much more.

As a reminder we’ll again be pumping 89 OCTANE GAS FROM OUR TANK AGAIN THIS
WINTER TO CLUB MEMBERS at our clubhouse on weekends from Saturday 10A-5P and
Sunday 10A-3.

In closing I’d like to thank the following volunteers who helped make our annual work
detail -club picnic day possible: Tom & Aine Byrne, June Baney, Dave & Belinda Frost,
Cheryl Gross, Bob & Bobby Prettyman, Rick Prettyman, Walt Domarew, Diane Tshudy,
Vic Ferree, Walt Murphy and myself Jim Baney 

Think Snow,
Jim Baney (AKA) Grousegirl), President Grand Canyon SMC

Grand Canyon SMC



Promote snowmobile recreation via Website (www.pasnow.org ) and
Facebook (www.facebook.com/pasnow“Pennsylvania Snowmobiling”
PSSA members receive Free Accidental Death and Dismemberment
Insurance via Insurance Company Trail Insurance
Obtain funding to help clubs maintain and groom trails Monitor state and
federal issues and send alerts
Represent snowmobilers on the Snowmobile/ATV Advisory Committee
(SAAC) and PA Trails Advisory Committee (PTAC)
Support volunteer clubs by: Joining a club, participate in activities, offer to
help
Provide funds for trail maintenance/grooming, webcams/images on the
PSSA website and GPS units in groomers.
Support Navigational Signage (GPS) on trails
Coordinate connectors and new trails
Encourage Business to join PSSA and provide Discounts to members
Promote Safe Riding and offer Education and Safety Classes for Youth 10-
15
Host the annual PA Powersport Show provided Dealers have sufficient
inventory
Offer Discounts to members to buy and sell snowmobiles, ATVs, and
trailers etc. at our show
Represent the Association at national events such as: American Council of
Snowmobile Associations, United Snowmobile Alliance
Liaison with elected officials
Inform members of current issues, trails and legislation etc. via “Keystone
Snowmobiler” and Facebook
Maintain a website: (www. pasnow.org) which contains up-to-date
information concerning snowmobile recreation, issues, clubs, legislation
and concerns of our members
Prepares a mini-grant application in support of all clubs Helps clubs
prepare other grants when necessary.

WHAT DOES PSSA DO?
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2022 MASTER SAFETY CLASS LIST  
(sorted by county)

Click HERE for the full list of classes.




SNOWMOBILE SAFETY CLASSES

Snowmobile Safety Classes
If your club is holding a Snowmobile Safety class this Fall/Winter please let

us know and we will promote the class in the Keystone Snowmobiler.
Send all the details to member@pasnow.org

https://www.pasnow.org/snowmobile-safety-classes/


The PA Powersports Show is the #1 way our organization raises money to advocate
for and support snowmobiling in Pennsylvania. We are in the process of raising
$20,000 to make up for this loss of income and are asking that you consider a
donation to PSSA in addition to your membership dues. Please also consider a
monetary donation in lieu of your usual PA Powersports Auction item if you’ve
supported us this way in the past. We would be very grateful. 

Your donation will be used to help PSSA establish and maintain important
connections with local clubs to exchange ideas and share important technical
information and education on all snowmobile areas of interest. PSSA also works
with both federal and state government agencies to preserve and enhance trails and
riding opportunities. Our focus includes preserving our natural resources and the
environment as well as advocating for the safety and general welfare of
snowmobiling. You can make a difference for the good of snowmobiling in
Pennsylvania when you send in your donation with your membership dues and
raffle ticket funds! Together, let’s ensure that all snowmobilers can have safe, fun,
and available trails to ride in Pennsylvania!




DONATIONS APPRECIATED 

https://www.pasnow.org/donate/#id=101&cid=1016&wid=401


PSSA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT
Liz Krug (2021, Erie Co.)
9820 Lake Pleasant Road
Erie, PA 16509
Cell Phone: (814) 464-3971
ottilia@roadrunner.com

VICE-PRESIDENT:
Richard Hayes (2020,
Allegheny County)
2485 Parkview Lane
Allison Park, PA 15101
Phone: (412) 735-6716
rahazey@yahoo.com

TREASURER:
Arline LaTourette (2020,
Wayne County)
792 Torrey Road
Honesdale, PA 18431
Phone: (570) 729-7865
arlinedutton@hotmail.com

Terry Wood (2021)
8622 Hickory Hollow Drive
Chardon, OH 44024
Phone: (440) 867-8682
woodtlw@gmail.com

DIRECTORS

Don Mosier (2021, Erie
County)
4251 Greenlee Rd.
McKean, PA 16426
Phone: (814) 476-7984
cjdlmosier@gmail.com

SECRETARY:
Cindy Barrick (2021)
49 Huggins Road
Duncannon, PA 17020
Phone: (717) 991-1131
pasnowfamily@gmail.com

Norm Strotman (2021)
474 South Kendall Ave
Bradford, PA 16701
nmstrotman@gmail.com



REGIONAL DIRECTORS

REGION 1
Daryl Busch
McKean, PA

(814) 897-6206
pisc.president@gmail.com



REGION 2
VACANT



REGION 3

David E. McCarty (2020, Westmoreland Co.)
Export, PA

Phone: (412) 480-7068
Twintracker3@aol.com



REGION 4

 Scott Rodich (EAST)
St. Marys, PA

Phone: (814) 594-7825
serodich@windstream.net



REGION 5

Travis Mathna (2020, Adams Co.)
Gardners, PA

Phone: (717) 677-8089
gotsno@embarqmail.com




REGION 10
Cindy Barrick (2021, Clinton Co.)

Duncannon, PA
Phone: (717) 991-1131

pasnowfamily@gmail.com



REGION 11
Scott Watkins (2020, Bradford County)

Columbia Cross Roads, PA
Phone: 570-297-4018

Cell: 570-529-5375
1961watkins@gmail.com



REGION 12

Clinton LaTourette (2021, Wayne Co.)
Honesdale, PA

Phone: (570) 729-7865
windyview@live.com



Jim Griffin (Ass't Director, Susquehanna

County)
Forest City, PA

Phone: (570) 780-9155
jimmiegriff@gmail.com



SNOW ANGEL CHAIRPERSONS:

Kelly Watkins
Phone: (570) 297-4018

klmwatkins69@gmail.com



Loretta Hayes
Phone: (412) 496-7615

mshazey15101@yahoo.com

What do Regional Directors do?




Board Member and participate in Board meetings

Represent clubs in their Region.

Liaison with the Board

Help promote snowmobile recreation.

Ambassadors for snowmobile recreation state-wide

Help with projects- Power Sport Show, rides

Contact elected officials as needed

REGION 6
 VACANT



Nathan Eckhart, CPA (Ass’t Director,

Lehigh Co.)
Coplay, PA

Phone: (610) 262-0281
nsecpa@rcn.com



REGION 7
VACANT



REGION 8

Roger Auker (2022, Lancaster Co.)
Stevens, PA

Phone: (717) 336-1061
Fax: (717) 336-0362
rogerr@dejazzd.com



Doug Blauch (Ass’t Director, Lebanon Co.)

Jonestown, PA
Phone: 717-383-3559
blauch@comcast.net



REGION 9

Robert Housley (2021, Cambria County)
Dysart, PA

814-312-6343
pa.snow.rob@gmail.com



Randy Green (Ass't Director, Blair County)

Altoona, PA
814-946-4829

greensnow@atlanticbb.net







PSSA Information 




PSSA Website:
www.pasnow.org



PSSA Facebook
“Pennsylvania
Snowmobiling”

www.facebook.com/
pasnow



Membership information

and Keystone Snowmobiler:
member@pasnow.org



Grant information:

Lori Elliott
pssagrants@gmail.com



General information:

info@pasnow.org
Toll Free – 1-888-411-PSSA








American Council of
Snowmobile Associations

(ACSA)
www.snowmobilers.org



International Snowmobile

Manufacturers
Association (ISMA)

www.snowmobile.org

PENNSYLVANIA STATE SNOWMOBILE
ASSOCIATION, INC.

PO Box 10126
Erie, PA 16514

TOLL FREE: 1-888-411-PSSA (7772) 

DISCLAIMER: The contents of advertisements which appear in the Keystone
Snowmobiler are solely the responsibility of the advertisers. Appearances of an

advertisement in the Keystone Snowmobiler does not constitute a
recommendation or endorsement by the Keystone Snowmobiler, or the

Pennsylvania State Snowmobile Association, of the goods or services offered
therein.




Keystone Snowmobiler Magazine ©2021 
All Rights Reserved

THE KEYSTONE SNOWMOBILER
published monthly by PSSA

MATERIALS DEADLINE
15th of month preceding the issue



CONTACT US

Have an article for the Keystone
Snowmobiler? Send us an email at:

member@pasnow.org with the subject
line "Keystone Snowmobiler"

http://www.snowmobilers.org/


PSSA Information

Membership/Finance/
Communications:
Kathy Woolever
Maura Donley



PSSA

42 West Main Street
Palmyra, PA 17078



EMAIL:

member@pasnow.org



GRANTS
Lori Elliott

pssagrants@gmail.com



For a full list of PSSA
Member Snowmobile

Clubs, Associate
Members, Dealers &

Accessory Dealer
Members please visit

www.pasnow.org

PSSA Board Committees



Elizabeth Krug, President,
Ex-Officio of all Standing Committees



STANDING COMMITTEES:

Executive, Finance, Trails, Public
Affairs, Fund Raising, Safety, Website



Executive Committee

Elected Directors of the Board of Directors
Elizabeth Krug, President (2022), Chair



Finance Committee

Arline LaTourette (2020),Chair



Trails Committee
Elizabeth Krug (2022), Chair



Fund Raising Committee

Norm Strotman (2022), Chair



Safety Committee
Don Mosier (2022), Chair



Website Committee

Kathy Woolever - website administrator
Terry Wood (2021), Chair



Public Affairs Committee

Richard Hayes (2020)

https://www.pasnow.org/organizations-and-clubs/


Keystone
Snowmobiler

Advertising Rates
2021/2022



Give the Gift of Membership!


